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Prayer & Worship at Sacred Heart 

Dear parents and carers, 

We hope you and your families are well and that you managed to have 
some quality time together during the half term break.  As we begin a sec-
ond national lockdown this week, we would ask that you do take the time 
to read the whole school letter, also sent out today, which outlines key in-
formation about the impact of the revised guidance to reduce the spread of 
coronavirus in school. 

Our priority as always, is to keep all members of the school community safe 
and we welcome your feedback.   

At the core of our Christ centred community are key gospel values.   We are 
reminded particularly at this time of the importance of being kind to one 
another as we continue to navigate  uncertainty.   This is beautifully cap-
tured in the words of Saint Madeleine Sophie Barat - "Your example, even 
more than your words, will be an eloquent lesson to the world."  

With Prayers and Best Wishes 

 

Mrs M Doyle   &   Mrs S O’Donovan 

Headteacher         Associate Headteacher 

Our Prayer theme this week is ‘Remembering those who have died in war’. 

During this month of November, in addition to remembering our deceased veterans, 

we remember all of our loved ones who have passed away. Students and staff have 

been compiling the names of those whom they would like remembered and prayed 

for. These names are being added to a Book of Remembrance that will be the focus of 

our Community Prayer this month.  

If you would like us to include loved ones in this Act of Remembrance, please email 

Mrs Lorenzato – vlorenzato@sacredh.lbhf.sch.uk  

mailto:vlorenzato@sacredh.lbhf.sch.uk
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Dealing with Absence – a plea for your help! 

As a school we rely on the cooperation of parents to support their daugh-
ter's safety.  If you don’t call us, we must call you and at the moment we are 
sometimes having to make a high number of calls, day after day, just to 
locate children.   

If notification of absence isn't received, the school office is required to con-
tact the parents to ascertain the reasons.  Please can parents and carers help 
us  whenever your daughter is absent from school by contacting the school 
by 9am on each day of the absence.   

You can report your daughter absent by emailing or 
telephoning: 

absent@sacredh.lbhf.sch.uk   
or  admin@sacredh.lbhf.sch.uk  

020 8748 7600 Ext. 217 to leave a message 

When reporting the absence please give your daugh-
ter’s full name, form group and reason for absence. 

OK  so that’s Year 7, who’s missing?. Where are 
all the Year 8s?  Who’s in in Year 9? Year 10, 
great you’re back!! Year 11, Year 12, Year 13. 

Got to keep track, got to know this morning 

before 9.00am;  Are you unwell, are you OK?  

Where are you? 

Where possible let the school know in advance of any planned absences e.g. 
hospital appointments and provide a copy of the medical appointment for 
our records. 

Where possible make medical/dental appointments out of school hours. 

 



 

5 

Covid Terminology and Tiers 
It is important that we all understand what we mean when we refer to differ-
ent Covid control tiers. 

NATIONAL 

We are all currently operating within the National Lockdown restrictions. 

REGIONAL 

Before that we were operating under regional restrictions, and you will be 
aware that some parts of the country such as Manchester had been identified 
as being ‘Very High Risk’, and others such as London were classified as  a ‘High 
Risk’ area..  Some other parts of the country remained at the Medium Risk 
level. 

Overall there are therefore three Regional Risk Levels, Medium, High and Very 
High. The media and some politicians often refer to these as ‘Tiers’ but we 
think that’s confusing because the word ‘Tier’ is used by the government to 
mean something very different for schools in terms of Covid. We think its 
more helpful to stick to describing the regional risk levels as exactly that - Risk 
Levels. 

EDUCATION 

Schools have been asked to take note of guidance that relates to Educational 
Containment Tiers.  This relates to ‘containing’ the spread of the virus in 
schools and the tiers only come into force in areas where specific restrictions 
are in force – more likely to be the High and Very High risk level areas and in 
national lockdown. 

These Tiers bear no direct relation to the Risk Levels.  The government’s de-
fault position is for all schools to be at Tier 1 (open for all) irrespective of na-
tional lockdown or regional risk level. We are currently in Tier 1. 

The government will use a variety of indicators to judge whether or not to tell 
a school to move to a different Educational Containment Tier. 

Contingency Plan in case we have to move to Tier 2 

We continue to work with staff in terms of developing a contingency plan for 
remote learning should we have to move to Tier 2 or higher. level of re-
strictions.  This includes a two weekly rota model combining on site and re-
mote provision. 

You can read the government’s guidance about contingency planning here:  
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/how-schools-can-plan-for-tier-
2-local-restrictions/how-schools-can-plan-for-tier-2-local-restrictions 

TIERS or  
RISK LEVELS 

 
Unpicking  

some possible 
confusion 

Tier 1: Full opening 
Tier 2: Full time for vulnerable & critical worker children + rota for others 
Tier 3: Full time vulnerable & critical worker children + specified year groups 
+ remote learning for others 
Tier 4: Full time vulnerable & critical worker children + remote for others 

After School Clubs 
In line with government guidance, unfortunately, we are no longer able to run 

after school homework club for KS3 and KS4 for the time being. 

Visitors to school 
As a reminder, parents/carers cannot come into school.  Where we need to 

make contact with a parent/carer we will do so by phone or arrange a meeting 

via zoom. 

BE AWARE 

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/how-schools-can-plan-for-tier-2-local-restrictions/how-schools-can-plan-for-tier-2-local-restrictions
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/how-schools-can-plan-for-tier-2-local-restrictions/how-schools-can-plan-for-tier-2-local-restrictions
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Covid Aerosol Particles &  
The Importance of Ventilation 

Aerosols  

These are tiny particles that can 

remain suspended in the air for 

hours 

Droplets  

These are heavier and fall to the 

ground in seconds 

Social distancing is important to help prevent infection from droplets 
but ventilation is needed to disperse aerosols. 

 

Without ventilation, aerosols remain suspended in the air, becoming 
increasingly concentrated as time goes by. 

Silent 

Talking 

Shouting 

2 Minutes 15 Minutes 1 hour 

Take Care 
Be Kind 
Stay Safe 
Keep Warm! 

Each orange dot represents a 
dose of particles capable of in-
fecting someone if inhaled. 

If classrooms are ventilated dur-
ing lessons it enables such parti-
cles to disperse away.  

The more ventilated the class-
room, the cleaner the air.  How-
ever guidance also acknowledg-
es that this could make it too 
cold for pupils in very cold 
weather. 

In cold weather, windows can be 
open just enough to create a 
draft, but at break and lunch the 
room needs to be cleared of pu-
pils and all the windows opened 
to clear the air. Windows in 
schools  are normally designed 
not to open fully on safety 
grounds.  As many windows as 
possible will therefore be ‘as 
open as possible’ to help clear 
the air at break and lunch. 

So remember, pupils may need 
to be outside at break and lunch 
even when its cold. Layer up, 
and bring a warm coat. 

Pupils can keep warm in class-
rooms with xyz clothing. Heating 
will be on when it’s cold .  We 
will open windows high up 
where that’s possible to reduce 
any discomfort. 



 

4 

Face Coverings 

The government requires everyone in school to wear a face covering at all 
times when moving about the premises and in all common areas such as 
corridors.  This will help reduce the production of aerosol particles in the air 
and may also help to some extent, the inhalation of droplets and aerosol 
particles.   

We all need to do this not only for ourselves but to be kind to help protect 
others who may be more vulnerable to infection.  It’s a collective responsi-
bility and we should all be vigilant to remind each other of the importance 
of this. Parents and carers, please reinforce the importance of this to your 
daughters. 

We remain sensitive to the fact that some people with respiratory condi-
tions may find it very difficult to wear a face covering and we will respect 
this. 

For everyone else, it’s critical to be wearing a face covering in common are-
as.  Please try to remember to put your face covering on BEFORE you leave 
class rather than half way down the corridor. Please make sure it covers 
your nose as well as your mouth.  Covering your mouth only does nothing to 
protect you and little to protect others. 

The government does not require face covering in the classroom but at Sa-
cred Heart we continue to give parents and carers discretion about this.  

Travelling to and from school. 
Please support us by reminding your daughters of the importance of wear-
ing their mask on London Transport and the requirements to socially dis-
tance as far as possible whilst on the bus, tube or train. 

THIS IS REALLY 
IMPORTANT 

Washing your hands & ‘Catch it Bin it Kill it’ 
There are lots of sanitiser stations all over school and they are marked with 
a red sign.  As a general rule, use them EVERYTIME YOU PASS THEM.   

Certainly every morning on arrival at school, before moving to another class-
room, before and after break and lunch; and before you leave.  Parents and 
carers, please reinforce the importance of this to your daughters. 
 

Similarly everyone needs to be careful not to cough or sneeze into the air.  
We all need to catch coughs and sneezes into a tissue or into your elbow.  It 
is important to sanitise your hands after this and any tissue must be dis-
posed of in a bin with a lid. 

THIS IS REALLY 
IMPORTANT 

THIS IS REALLY 
IMPORTANT 



 

5 

Remember what to do if you think someone in your 
household might be infected with Covid-19 

See here the full text of the government’s guidance for households with a 
possible or confirmed case of coronavirus. 

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/covid-19-stay-at-home-guidance/stay
-at-home-guidance-for-households-with-possible-coronavirus-covid-19-infection 

The government is asking everyone not to book a test unless they are 
showing possible symptoms.  The most common symptoms are said to be 
a new continuous cough, a high temperature, or a loss (or difference in) 
your sense of smell or taste. 

If anyone in your household (let’s say your daughter) shows such symp-
toms your should all self isolate and a test should be booked for the per-
son displaying the symptoms. 

If the test is positive, NHS Test and Trace will ask you to provide details 
of anyone your daughter has been in close contact with.  The school will 
do this for contacts in school. 

If the test is positive, your daughter should self isolate for 10 days from 
the date of the test/when symptoms developed. 

The remainder of people in the household would be considered a ‘close 
contact’ and should self isolate for 14 days.  If any of the close contacts 
arrange a test and the result is negative, this does not override the need 
for you to self isolate for 14 days because the virus could develop at 
any time over the 14 days. 

What if your daughter (without any symptoms) is identified as a 
close contact of someone else who tests positive? 

Close contacts  of some who has tested positive for coronavirus must 
self-isolate  for 14 days.  

THIS IS REALLY 
IMPORTANT 

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/covid-19-stay-at-home-guidance/stay-at-home-guidance-for-households-with-possible-coronavirus-covid-19-infection
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/covid-19-stay-at-home-guidance/stay-at-home-guidance-for-households-with-possible-coronavirus-covid-19-infection
https://www.gov.uk/guidance/coronavirus-covid-19-getting-tested
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/covid-19-stay-at-home-guidance/stay-at-home-guidance-for-households-with-possible-coronavirus-covid-19-infection
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Adding a recovery phone number 
and email address 

This is about how to tell Google what your personal (so-called 
“recovery”) phone number and email address are. This is so that if 
you forget your school password, rather than having to ask a teach-
er, you can get Google to send you a text message or email and you 
can do it yourself from home. 

The school, and Google, use the same passwords. This means you 
can also do this to reset the school password that you use to log in 
when in lessons. 

Entering this information doesn’t mean that teachers will know 

your phone number or email address. All pupils in the school need 

to do this. Try it with your parents or guardians first then please 

ask your Computing teacher (Years 7-9) or tutor (Years 10-13) or 

another teacher if you are very stuck. 

Step 1. 
Log in to your school email account by going to gmail.com.  Log in using your 

school email address like this:username@sacredhearthigh.org.uk 

For example: maryk@sacredhearthigh.org.uk 

If you do not know your username or your password, ask your Computing 

teacher (if you are in Years 7-9) or tutor (if in years 10-13). 

Step 2: If you are on a desktop, laptop or tablet… 

After logging in you are going to see an 

icon in the top right corner of the 

screen, with a letter in it from your 

name – for example like this:   

Step 2: If you are on a mobile phone... 
If you are on a mobile phone, click the 

three lines to the left of Inbox:  Then click on your email address 

Then, click on Manage Your 

Google Account 

Then click on the button that then pops 

up, “Manage your Google Account”: 

PASSWORDS 

mailto:username@sacredhearthigh.org.uk
mailto:maryk@sacredhearthigh.org.uk


 

5 

Step 3: Find the “Security” tab near the top. Then look for “Ways we can verify 

it’s you.” Like this: 

Now, click “Recovery phone”. You will need to then enter your mobile phone num-
ber or a parent or guardian’s. You will get a text message with a code you need to 
enter to confirm it’s really you.  

Next, click “Recovery email”. You will need to then enter your email address or a 
parent or guardian’s. You will get an email to that address so take a look. Follow 
the instructions to confirm it’s really you. 

In the future… 

Now you have completed this, in future, if you forget your password, click “Forget 
password” when logging in. You can then ask Google to send you a text message or 
an email which lets you change the password. (You might have to enter your phone 
number or email address in a second time just to check.) There is no longer a need 
to ask a teacher! 



 

Sorcha, Year 7 
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CONTACT DETAILS 
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